Newsletter

5th February 2016

[image: ]St. Mary’s Primary School
St. Mary’s Place, Upper Dorset Street, Dublin 7       Tel: (01) 8300841
Roll Number: 20436C
office@stmarysprimaryschool.ie               www.stmarysprimaryschool.ie 


[image: ]

Principal: Éadaoin Kelly     Deputy Principal: Bríd Brophy      Chairperson of Board of Management: Fr. David Donnellan
Dear parents, carers, staff and friends,

Active Schools in the Playground
We are taking part in the ‘Active Schools’ programme and one of our big projects for this term is to improve children’s experiences outside in the playground at break and lunch times. 

This week, we created some new spaces outside so that we could play new games and use our new equipment. There is a ball area for ball games, and two ‘Craze of the Week’ areas. In these areas, we have a special activity every week. For Junior Infants to 2nd Class, it was skipping this week. For 3rd to 6th Class, we had music playing for the children to dance to.

Next week, the younger children will be hula hooping and the older ones will be practising a new game called ‘Four Square’.

Our thanks to Ms. O’Callaghan and Miss Kilkenny who have helped coordinate the activities and special thanks to our 4th Class team who have been setting up every day and leading play. They’ve done a wonderful job.

News this week
On Wednesday, the Catholic children had their throats blessed for the feast of St. Blaise. 
On Thursday, 3rd Class visited Moore Street Market to buy fruit as part of their learning about different foods.
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Also on Thursday, the parents and carers taking part in the ‘Incredible Years’ programme with Claire and Joanne met for the first time. They will be meeting each week from now on to share and learn new skills as parents.

Parish News
Our second family Mass will take place this coming Sunday, 7th February at St. Joseph’s Presbytery. Mass starts promptly at 10.30 a.m. – please be on time! Communion and Confirmation children are asked to make a special effort to be there, but all children and families are welcome.

Registrations for 2016/2017
Final call for registrations for children for Junior Infants in September 2016. If your child is due to start school, please call in and ask for a form from Liz in the office. 

Attendance and Punctuality
We reached our target of 95% across the whole school this week – well done to everyone! There was stiff competition for our attendance cup. We said well done to 4th Class with 96%, 3rd Class with 97%, Ms. Todd’s Class with 99%, but huge congratulations went to 1st Class who were very excited to have 100% attendance this week for the first time. Well done!

Dates for your diary
Thursday, 18th and Friday, 19th February – Mid-Term Break – school closed

Wishing you all a happy and restful weekend,


Éadaoin Kelly
Principal
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